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4 April 2025 
 
 
 
Mr John Sosso 
Director-General 
Department of State Development, 
Infrastructure and Planning 
Director-General@dsdi.qld.gov.au 
 
 
Dear Mr Sosso 
 
I refer to my letter dated 16 January 2025 where I directed you as Chief Executive of the 
Planning Act 2016 (Planning Act) not to decide the following application 
(Wongalee Application) for a period of four months (Direction).  
 
State 
Assessme
nt and 
Referral 
Agency 
reference:  

Applicant details 
 

Location details 
 

Application details 
 

2407-41277 
SDA 
 

• Applicant name: 
Wongalee Renewable 
Energy Farm Pty Ltd 
c/- Environmental 
Resources 
Management Australia 
Pty Ltd 

• Applicant contact 
details: GPO Box 2892, 
BRISBANE QLD 4000, 
michael.rookwood@er
m.com 

• Street address: 32161 
Kennedy 
Developmental Road, 
Porcupine 

• Real property 
description:  4WNG27 

• Local Government 
Area: Flinders Shire 
Council 

• Development 
permit:  
− Material change 

of use for a wind 
farm of up to 175 
wind turbines 
and ancillary 
infrastructure 

− Operational work 
for clearing 
native vegetation 

 
 
I am writing to you to let you know that I have decided under section 95(1)(c) of the  
Planning Act to issue a further direction to you as Chief Executive for the Planning Act for the 
Wongalee Application. 
 
Enclosed is a copy of the further direction pursuant to section 95(3)(a) of the Planning Act.  
 
You are now directed to decide the Wongalee Application, within a period of 26 business days 
after the date this further direction was gazetted. The effect of this further direction is that the 
balance of the process for administering the application restarts, to now permit you to decide 
the application. 
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I have asked for Mr Phil Joyce, Acting Executive Director, Improvement and Assessment 
Division, in the Department of State Development, Infrastructure and Planning, to assist you 
with any further queries. You may wish to contact Mr Joyce on (07) 3452 7449 or by email at 
phil.joyce@dsdilgp.qld.gov.au. 
 
Your sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
JARROD BLEIJIE MP 
DEPUTY PREMIER 
Minister for State Development, Infrastructure and Planning 
Minister for Industrial Relations 
 
Enc  
 
cc windfarms@dsdilgp.qld.gov.au 
 


